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Request for Information: Ref NCC-037774-19 
Street lights 
 
Thank you for your request for information relating to street lighting.  I can now let you have the 
following information in response to the questions you raised. 
 
Information Request to provide me with all documentation on street lighting upgrades in 
my street, Low Road, in Scrooby and  throughout Nottinghamshire. To include full 
specifications and technical information.  Re: Are transmitters and receivers in new or 
existing LED street lights in Nottinghamshire, 5G enabled? Or are any plans to install 5G 
enabled in the future 
 
NCC will be upgrading all low-pressure sodium (orange glowing) street lights to LED in Scrooby 
in the near future. Due to the Mayflower celebration taking place in 2020, Scrooby Parish 
Council have applied for a special grant for various highway upgrades in the village and this may 
include lighting. To ensure we don’t impede on these plans we have put works on hold for the 
time being.  We have already replaced approx. 58,000 street lights to LED around the County 
and are working through the remainder of our street lighting stock. 
 
None of our LED street lights in Nottinghamshire have transmitters or receivers in them that 
enable 5G and we have no current plans to install any 5G equipment in any of our street lights. 
NCC are working on developing a business plan for 5G coverage in Nottinghamshire and 
utilising street lighting would be considered as an opportunity 
 
We hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do 
not hesitate to contact me directly using the contact details below. In addition and for future 
reference Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publish previous Freedom of Information 
Requests and answers on our website, click here to see the Disclosure logs. 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the  

Team Manager,  
Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford,  
Nottingham,  
NG2 7QP or email: FOI@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Name : Jilly Walden 
Position: Complaints information and Mediation Officer   
Nottinghamshire County Council 


